VILLAGE OF ASHVILLE
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE
MARCH 11, 2024

Mayor Welsh called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM. Answering roll call were Chad Noggle, Roger Clark,
Randy Loveless, Dave Rainey and Colton Henson. Matt Scholl was excused.

MINUTES: Randy Loveless moved, seconded by Colton Henson, to approve the February 12, 2024 minutes as
presented. All votes were yay.

DEPARTMENTS

VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR: Franklin Christman presented the Intel super load schedule. Christman also said
the Tree Advisory Board has requested $4000 be put aside for them. Council agreed to do that.

MAYOR: Mayor Welsh reported that Bert Cline had started that day and that he and Cline had a productive
meeting with the Service and Utilities Departments.

GUESTS

e Molly Gwin was present to address questions as to the increased cost of the oversizing agreement
with D.R. Horton. Gwin explained that when the original agreement was made, the cost of materials
was significantly less, therefore, with the cost of materials increasing, the cost of the project has
increased.

COUNCIL COMMENTS:

e Roger Clark said he has seen a homeless lady walking around town and asked if there was anything
that could be done to help her. Chief George remarked that she has been transported to Circleville
for help but she always returns to Ashville. George noted that she also stays with a friend periodically
but, in the end, refuses the help extended to her by the PD and others.

e Colton Henson reported that he won't be at the March 18 meeting.

Dave Rainey moved, seconded by Colton Henson, to adjourn. All votes were yay and the meeting adjourned
at 7:00 PM.
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